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WESSEX MODEL FLYING CLUB
February Newsletter
A belated Happy New Year to all members and hope that this year will be a repeat of 2018 with such a good summer.

There will be changes to our hobby this year mainly due to the additional legislation brought about by the irresponsible use of drones at commercial airports, mainly Gatwick and Heathrow.

We still do not know how model planes will be defined but hopefully common sense will prevail and they will not be considered as “drones” in the usual recognised meaning. They are, however, Unmanned Aerial Vehicles and, as such, will be subject to new legislation although it may not be as stringent as those for Drones. It all depends on how our planes are perceived. Certainly new height regulations have come into force and you should make yourself aware of them.There has recently been a case where a person flying a Tundra was fined £2000 for flying too close to Heathrow. It is incumbent on all of us to fly in accordance with the Air Navigation Orders no matter where we fly. Rural Wiltshire may seem a long way from Gatwick or Heathrow but we have all seen low flying Hercules, A400 or the Air Ambulance coming through at low level so it is just as important to us as to those nearer to commercial airports.
In November, a test for competancy comes into force. It is not totally clear how the test will be administered but the feeling is that possession of a BMFA “A” standard will be acceptable. If this is not, it looks like an on-line test will be necessary.

At a recent committee meeting, it was decided to try to get all our members to the “A” standard before November. In addition, from 2020 onwards we feel all members who do not hold an “A” should fly with a member present who is an “A” or above in order to pass on tips and advice to ensure safe operation and to generally raise their standard of flying.

In order to assist, we are going to in introduce training nights on a Wednesday throughout the summer with the specific aim to get anyone, who wants to, through the “A” test. It’s not difficult so please adopt it as a late New Year’s Resolution.
On the issue of safety, we are going to make a few changes to the layout at Poulshot to take away the risk that the pilot’s box is incorrectly located and that the no-fly zone is more clearly defined to avoid flying too close, or over, the pits area.
The attached sketch indicates the changes. The two main changes will be that the pilot’s box will be permanently marked out on the grass and the no-fly zones will be the area between the projected lines from the pit ends. 

When deciding which side to use as the pits, please work on the basis that it should be parallel to the wind direction

Nobody likes too many rules or restrictions but when it comes to safety, we can’t be lethargic. Some members will feel the pilot’s box is too far away but if it’s compared to the layout at Keevil, it’s virtually identical at about 27 metres. Similarly, the no-fly zones have been determined to avoid the possibility of flying behind, or over, the pits. It’s very disconcerting if you are setting up a plane in the pits and you can hear an approaching plane behind but don’t really know where it is. This should avoid the risk.
Diary dates
Tuesday 12th February 

Bring and Buy at Trowbridge Cricket club starting at 7.00pm. Sort out your sheds! We will be inviting other clubs to attend
Tuesday 12th March

Talk by Roger Beazely on a circumnavigation in a DH Comet on a research task. Start at 7.30pm
Sunday 9th June
Visit from North Wilts Model Aircraft Club for a Fun Fly. Not too serious so please join in. We will be having a BBQ
Saturday 14th September
Wiltshire Model Steam Gala at Westbury Country Park. We’ve been invited again this year despite not being able to attend last year due to insufficient numbers of members being available. Please make a special effort this year 
We have also decided that if we are invited to Poulshot Fete this year we will attend. More details later when known.
We have also organized a visit to the Air Ambulance base at Semington. This will probably be an evening visit when the weather improves, probably in April
Keevil
Regretably, we do not have the two tables at Keevil anymore. It seems that during a recent exercise they were both destroyed along with the frequency board being uprooted and thrown around. Steve found the wreckage when he went to cut the grass and also picked up golf balls, a football and quite a bit of rubbish. It’s been reported to Brize Norton as we don’t want to be held responsible for the mess.

Work Party
When the weather improves, we will be organizing a work party to clear the car park and adjacent area of scrub to improve the quality and capacity of parking at Poulshot. It will probably be late March or early April. 
2019 membership
If you still have not sent your 2019 membership form and money back to John, would you do it as soon as you can, please? Remember, you can’t fly at Keevil or Poulshot unless John has your completed form and fee.

And finally……

On a beautiful summer’s day, two English tourists were driving through Wales.

At Llanfairpwllgwyngyllgogerychwyrndrobwyllllantysiliogogogoch they stopped for lunch and one of the tourists asked the waitress: “Before we order, I wonder if you could settle an argument for us. Can you pronounce where we are, very, very, very slowly?”

The girl leaned over and said:

“Burrr… gurrr… King.”
See Sketch below for Poulshot pits layout

Peter Watts
February 2019 

[image: image2.emf] 

No Fly Zone between  these projected lines  

Pilot’s box permanently  marked out on grass  

Pits  

Pits  

NOTE   Pits position to be determined on the day depending on wind  direction. Pits to be parallel to wind direction. Pilot’s box to   be  used at all times irrespective of wind direction  


